MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:     A LOCAL LAW to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to fees for the inspection of taxicabs by the taxi and limousine commission

SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS:
Section one of this bill would amend subdivision f of section 19-504 of the Administrative Code by imposing a fee of up to fifty dollars for inspections and reinspections of taxicabs.

Section two would make this bill take effect immediately.

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:
Section 19-504 of the Administrative Code currently provides that the initial inspection fee of a taxicab is fifty dollars.  If a reinspection is required after the initial inspection, it is free.  A second reinspection is thirty-five dollars, and all subsequent reinspections are free.  The Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) has concluded that this fee structure reduces, if not eliminates, the incentive for taxicab owners to ensure that their taxicabs are able to pass the initial inspection.  In fact, the TLC believes that some taxicab owners use the TLC inspection as a tool to diagnose problems with their taxicabs, rather than properly maintaining their taxicabs and bringing the taxicabs into TLC for inspection when they are ready for inspection.  As a result of relatively high fail rates on initial inspections, reinspections are using resources that could be better deployed elsewhere.  The purpose of this bill is to reduce the fail rate on inspections, thereby reducing the number of times a taxicab must be reinspected before passing.  The bill would increase the fee for all inspections and reinspections to an amount not to exceed fifty dollars.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,









Patrick A. Wehle
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